
Courtesy visit by Ambassador SHIMAZAKI to 
Minister of Water and Irrigation H.E. Eng. Saidan 

 
On 15 December 2020, Mr. SHIMAZAKI Kaoru, Ambassador of Japan to Jordan paid a 
courtesy visit to H.E. Eng. Mutasim al-Saidan, Minister of Water and Irrigation. 
Ambassador SHIMAZAKI reaffirmed that Japan will continue to support Jordan’s water 
sector, which is one of the priorities of Japan’s assistance to Jordan. 
 
On his part, H.E. Eng. Saidan expressed the gratitude for Japan’s assistance to water 
sector in Jordan and explained present situation and needs of the sector to Ambassador 
SHIMAZAKI, hoping to the further cooperation in the sector. 
 

 

 


